

**Board of Directors** 

Dedicated to Clinical Practice - Clinical Education - Clinical Research
George N. Papanicolaou
1883-1962
http://www.papsociety.org

**President** *Lester Layfield, M.D.* 

President-Elect

Zubair Baloch, M.D.

Secretary

David Chhieng, M.D.

December 13, 2011

Treasurer
Eric Suba, M.D.

Past President

Martha Pitman, M.D.

Members-at-Large Tarik Elsheikh, M.D. Andrew Field, M.D. Daniel Kurtycz, M.D. Britt Marie Ljung, M.D. Phillip Viehl, M.D. Matthew Zarka, M.D. Lydia P. Howell, MD President, ASC Chair and Professor of Pathology

Department of Pathology and Laboratory Medicine

UC Davis Medical Center PATH Building

4400 V St.

Sacramento, CA 95817

Dear Dr. Howell,

I wish to thank the American Society of Cytopathology for allowing the Papanicolaou Society to review the ASC's Workload Recommendations for Automated Pap Test Screening. The Society deeply appreciates having input into your recommendations. I presented the document forwarded to me by Dr. Young, Dr. Elsheikh and Elizabeth Jenkins. The Board reviewed the document and discussed it both by email and in a teleconference. Following two members of the Board recusing themselves due to conflict of interest, the Papanicolaou Society Board voted unanimously to support the ASC's Workload Recommendations for Automated Pap Test Screening.

Both I and the other members of the Board appreciate the ASC's efforts in establishing recommendations for this important component of the practice of cytology. I and the members of the Board look forward to working closely with the ASC in the future.

Such cooperation is increasingly important and necessary given the current medical economic environment.

Sincerely,

Lester J. Layfield, MD

President, Papanicolaou Society of Cytopathology

Professor and Head, Surgical Pathology University of Utah School of Medicine

LJL/lw